
Technical Management Team Meeting Notes 
 

January 17, 2007 
 
1. Welcome and Introductions 
 
 Due to snow conditions in Portland, TMT held a conference call facilitated 
by Cathy Hlebechuk in place of the scheduled face-to-face meeting.  The 
following is a summary (not a verbatim transcript) of the topics discussed and 
decisions made at the meeting. Anyone with questions or comments should 
provide them to the TMT Chair or bring them to the next TMT meeting.  
 
2. Comments on Meeting Minutes 
 
 The minutes for 2007 are posted on the Corps website at: http://www.nwd-
wc.usace.army.mil/tmt/agendas/2007/.  There were no comments at this meeting 
regarding previous meeting minutes. 
 
3. Water Supply Forecasts, Precipitation Data and Climate Predictions 
 

A. Chum Incubation Status. USFWS is expecting to get complete GPS 
coordinates for chum redd locations in the lower Columbia from ODFW at any 
time, Dave Wills said. ODFW will be providing the GPS coordinates to USFWS.  
Then, Joe Skalicky (USF&WS)  will use his digital elevation model to estimate 
redd elevations and associated Bonneville outflows.  The salmon managers have 
discussed the chum incubation issue, but are waiting until Joe Skalicky’s 
modeling results are available before deciding to make any outflow 
recommendations.  Dave Wills said he hopes the modeling results will be 
available in a few weeks.  Those present on the call requested that Joe provide 
an update at the next TMT meeting on January 31st. 
 

B. Operations Review. Hungry Horse is at 3,537.8 feet elevation, and is 
releasing about 2,500 cfs to maintain the minimum required 3,500 cfs at 
Columbia Falls, John Roache said. BOR plans to continue at the present 
operations level without making any flood control releases until March or April. 
Grand Coulee is at elevation 1,283.5 feet, drafting to meet power demands. 
Libby is at approximately 2,400 feet elevation, releasing about 13 Kcfs, 
Hlebechuk said. The water is being shaped around cold weather and heavy flows 
will taper off at the end of the month. Dworshak is at 1,539 feet elevation, 
releasing 8 Kcfs, and the Corps will be targeting a flood control elevation for it by 
the end of January. Albeni Falls is still operating in the 1-foot range at 2,052.6 
feet elevation. The Libby forecast for the year was 110% of normal and drafting 
to a January flood control target of 2,393.7 feet elevation. Dworshak was 108% 
of forecast, drafting to 1,532 feet elevation. The next round of forecasts will be 
done in February, Hlebechuk said.  Dworshak forecasting will be done before 
Libby, which gets slowed down by receipt of Canadian precipitation data.  
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Bonneville Dam is spilling water now because it’s above turbine capacity. The 
group agreed to work together further on the Bonneville issue after today’s 
meeting. 

 
C. Power System Update. No report was given at this meeting. 
 
D. Water Quality Update. TDG levels at Bonneville have been 97-98% so 

there’s been no problem with gas, Jim Adams said. The only TDG gage currently 
operating below Bonneville dam is the Warrendale gage. 

A couple of weeks ago (January 5-6) at Lower Monumental, there was a 
maintenance operation to replace disconnects for transformer units 1 through 4.  
During the operation, one unit (5 or 6) was to be operated at “speed-no-load” and 
the remainder of the flow would be spilled.  The work began on in the morning of 
the 5th, but the crews were unable to complete the work by the end of the day.  
As a result, the speed-no-load operation continued through the night.  The 
workers came back the next day to finish up, but were unable to due to high wind 
conditions.  The maintenance operation was suspended at 1500 hrs on January 
6th and project operations went back to regular generation.  On Monday, January 
8th, the workers returned and completed the repair.  TDG levels during the 
maintenance operation got as high as 118% [editors note: actual TDG levels got 
as high as 120.7%]. 

 
E. Water Management Plan.  The draft Water Management Plan and 

Fall/Winter Updates are on the TMT website.  The goal is to finalize both the 
Water Management Plan and Fall/Winter Update on February 1, after the next 
TMT meeting.  Five agencies so far have submitted comments on the water 
management plan; these comments are available on the website. Hlebechuk 
asked people to review the latest draft plans and comment before the Jan. 31 
TMT meeting. The group discussed the possibility of using a reformatted version 
of the Water Management Plan which is more user friendly in future, trying it as a 
test for a year. The also group discussed the timing of finalizing the Fish Passage 
Plan.  Final comments were due January 19th and a final draft of the plan would 
be available for the February 8th FPOM meeting.  Finalization of the plan is 
scheduled for February 28th.  Also discussed was the Fish Passage 
Implementation Plan that was submitted to the Court.  Last year, the Corps made 
the fish spill implementation plan an addendum to its spring/summer update 
although this year it is uncertain if another spill implementation plan will be 
developed as there has been no court order this year as of yet,  Hlebechuk said. 
The Corps expects to finalize the water management plan on Feb. 1, a day after 
the next TMT meeting.  
 
4. Next TMT Meeting Date and Agenda  
 

Hlebechuk listed some of the speakers for the next TMT meeting Jan. 31: 
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• Joe Skalicky (USFWS) – Model results for redd locations, GPS 
coordinates, and associated  tailwater elevations (check with Wills 
on the tailwater part) 

 
• Cindy Hendrickson (COE) – Libby 2007 operations. 
• Harold Opitz (NWS) – Water supply forecast, January final forecast 

with precipitation maps, also climate predictions and modeling 
 

• Cathy Hlebechuk – Operations review and final water management 
plan for 2007 

 
 These items and others will be listed on the agenda at the website shortly 
before the next meeting. This summary prepared by BPA contractor Pat Vivian. 

 
Technical Management Team Meeting Participants 

January 17, 2007 
 
Name Affiliation 
Kyle Dittmer CRITFC 
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Cathy Hlebechuk COE 
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Carolyn Fitzgerald COE 
Tom Le PSE 
Dan Spear BPA 
David Wills USFWS 
Paul Wagner NOAA 
Jim Adams COE 
Bern Klatte COE 
Holly Krebs  
Shane Scott  
Jeff Laufle COE 
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